
Editor’s Comment: 

The quality of the English language is poor (even though in some parts more than in others) and it 

prevents the reader from understanding the content of the paper properly. 

Thus, the manuscript requires a very deep English language revision that should be done by a native 

speaker. This revision would benefit from a close work of the language specialist and the author(s), so 

that language improves and the content can become clearer. 
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